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Abstract
Understanding the human-nature relationship (Braito et al., 2017) and how individuals and their
workplaces engage with nature is an area of increasing research effort (Cantele & Zardini, 2020;
Grant, 2017). Such research is critical if we are to mitigate some of the risks associated with climate
change (Lopez-Claros, 2020; UnitedNations, 2018). They challenge us to think about how businesses
relate to nature and opens up opportunities to create, innovate and encourage entrepreneurship to
do so better. Fostering change at the grassroots level can create movement towards larger changes
in communities, governments, and their networks. Some solutions lie in engaging with
environmental education and adopting ‘greener’ practices such as green purchasing, incentives and
reduction in the use of natural resources (Yildiz Çankaya & Sezen, 2019). Other research indicates
that when the strength of pro-environmental values by management match those of employees, an
organisation may be more able to balance profit with environmental values (Lu, Liu, Chen, & Long,
2019). We also know that when individuals have experiences in nature their environmental
attitudes are increased (Molina-Motos, 2019; Rosa & Collado, 2019). There is however, an absence
of research on the role an individual’s affiliation with nature (nature connectedness) has on the
environmental management of an organisation (Boiral, Heras-Saizarbitoria, & Brotherton, 2019).
Research such as this is therefore necessary, not only to fill the gap between what are practical
solutions, organisational goals and how these relate to perceptions about nature, but also to
explore collaborative solutions (Zylstra, Knight, Esler, & Le Grange, 2014). This presentation
summarises the outcomes of such research. It involved in depth interviews with a focus on
ecocentric perspectives and motivations in café and construction industries and presents a
collaborative framework that is based on the results from these interviews.
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